Number Portability Best Practice					BP# 025

[bookmark: 0025]In-Vehicle Services, M2M and Telematics
[bookmark: _Hlk101531908]Submitted By: NPIF 
Accepted: 04/07/2003
Version: 1
[bookmark: eztoc60040_2_23_5_37]Version History:  
[bookmark: _Hlk97556765]This Best Practice was created by the LNPA WG (now known as the NPIF – Number Portability Industry Forum) and originally accepted on 04/07/2003 (Version 1).  It was reviewed again at the NPIF where consensus was reached that no updates were required.
[bookmark: eztoc60040_2_26_5_43]Background:
Recommend Change to Requirements: No
[bookmark: eztoc60040_2_26_5_44]Decisions/Recommendations
Because of the complexity and the possible sensitive nature of the services involved (e.g. vehicular emergency assistance, location tracking systems, medical informatics), porting of numbers attached to in-vehicle modems, machine-to-machine connections and various telematic devices requires certain safeguards to be in place.  In fact, if some of these numbers are ported inadvertently, there could be life-threatening situations involved.  In order to port such numbers, all impacted partners must be fully aware of and completely agree to the transaction to prevent unexpected out of service conditions.
It is the position of the LNPA WG that telephone numbers used to connect in-vehicle modems, machine-to-machine devices, and various telematics equipment to telecommunications networks may be ported as long as all impacted parties are aware of and agree to the porting arrangements made.  This Best Practice does not apply to non-portable numbers used for these purposes, such as 5YY NXX numbers.

